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MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Board of Commissioners


FROM:

Michelle Gray

DATE:

February 24, 2004
RE:

REPORT ON CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING OF February 9, 2004
MINUTES APPROVAL
· Minutes from the January 12, 2004 meeting were approved.  

WELCOME NEW MEMBER

· Chair Sanders welcomed Debbie Bryant to the Citizens Advisory Committee.

PUBLIC SERVICE PROJECT

- Russell Lay explained he has noticed several communities in Florida are involved in their community by setting their own landscaping standards without the towns dictating to them and would like to see Nags Head begin a similar program.  The people are involved in cleaning up the beach as well as their own neighborhoods while still protecting the wildlife.  The business owners and/or private property owners participate in the program with a small joining fee that funds a newsletter.  Mr. Lay stated he would pick up some information on his next visit to Florida to share with the committee.  Mr. Lay also suggested inviting some community leaders to a CAC meeting to discuss the committee’s ideas to possibly get a program started.  

- Kevin Schwartz volunteered to contact the Town of Duck and Roanoke Island Civic Association to obtain copies of their by laws.  He will also contact the Town of Kitty Hawk’s Beautification Committee.  

- Susan Boncek added that when flowers are in full bloom this would be a photo opportunity for the program as well as inform the public what the community is trying to do.

- Chair Sanders suggested inviting the Master Gardeners to a meeting to educate the committee as to what is indigenous to Nags Head.  Mr. Lay stated he would contact a member of the Master Gardeners to arrange for them to attend a CAC meeting.

- Camille Lawrence shared a copy of an article from “Coastwatch” regarding raising your own beach grass to replenish the dune preservation line.  The committee discussed this as being a possible community effort venture.  Debbie Bryant stated she has a source for beach grass.

All of these thoughts and contacts will be coordinated for an upcoming meeting.

UPDATE ON THE PROGRESS OF THE FEMA PROJECTS
 - Public Works Director Dave Clark provided an update on the progress of the Town’s FEMA projects, i.e. emergency berms, South Nags Head street repairs and beach access repairs/replacements.  Mr. Clark distributed completed and estimated completion timelines for the recovery projects.  

- A bid opening to replace the sub-grade to Surfside and Seagull Drives will be held on February 19, 2004 with the project to begin end of February 2004.

- Mr. Clark explained that the FEMA beach berm project was approved by the Board at their February 4th meeting.  The Board also authorized the Mayor to sign a contract with the contractor with conditions.  The project is expected to begin around March 1st - working around the sea turtle nesting season and starting back up in the fall after the nesting season.  The majority of the sand would be coming from a remote site but is considered very compatible to Nags Head sand.  

- Twenty two beach accesses were damaged during Hurricane Isabel and a great number of them will have to be repaired/replaced to meet ADA/ handicap standards.  Mr. Clark stated the engineer that is working on the beach access design project is designing the crosswalks in a modular fashion with bolts to disassemble them to accommodate the upcoming beach nourishment plans.  The beach access bid process will begin the week of February 16th with the building/repairs to begin in March.  

 - South Nags Head Ditch – Mr. Clark stated he would be meeting with Allen Russell, NC DOT Maintenance Engineer on Tuesday, February 10, 2004 to discuss the condition and cleaning of the ditch.  Mr. Clark listened to the committee’s concerns with the ditch so he could forward them to Mr. Russell. 

SOLICITATION FOR NEW IDEAS OF DISCUSSION

- Chair Sanders asked the committee for some ideas for future discussions.

Town Manager Webb Fuller requested the committee to add special events i.e. surfing contests on a future agenda.  Mr. Fuller stated that staff is reviewing the Outdoor Crowd Gathering ordinance for possible revisions.  Michelle Gray will add special events discussion on the March agenda.  Rascoe Hunt asked if the Town would be interested in purchasing open property on the Beach Road for special events to be held on.  Mr. Hunt was asked to provide information regarding the Eastern Surfing Association at the next meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS

- Chair Sanders asked for verification from staff on a direction by the Board at their January 7, 2004 meeting concerning the following: Town West side neighborhood pedestrian path – Mayor Muller noted that the CAC made a motion at their meeting in support of increasing the priority for the path in the CIP process.  It was Board consensus that staff prepare the estimated cost of an asphalt path for the west side neighborhoods; the cost is to encompass a proposed path from Satterfield Landing Road to Jockey’s Ridge State Park.  Dave Clark explained that a path is being proposed going down the west side of Highway 158 instead of along Wellfield Road.  

ADJOURNMENT

The Committee adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
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